Peninsula Art Association

Meeting Minutes April 11, 2024 Recorded by Diane Garner

Board meeting 12:30 PM

1. **Spring Show Update** Checked in with Marcy Libullule and Renee Matter on plans for the Spring Art Show. The entry forms are printed and ready to hand out. Entry forms are due by May 20. Artwork must be brought to the Civic Center on Friday, May 31 from 10:00 – 2:00. If you are unable to drop them off personally, please find someone who can do it for you. We need to check with Belle Brex to see if she is still interested in printing cards for our entries. Our flier is ready and will be distributed May 15. Members can pick one up and make color copies at the library to share around town. It will also be included in the May newsletter. The board voted to spend up to \$200 to pay for advertisement in local media.

General meeting 1:00 PM

1. Pat Denney shared several upcoming art events.

Northwest Carriage Museum Art Show Submissions due May 2, 2024 by 4PM 314 Alder Street Raymond, WA 98577 360-492-4150 https://nwcarriagemuseum.org/?s=art+show

Tenino Arts Creative Market, Saturday June 8. Tenino stone carvers will be demonstrating.

https://teninoarts.org/tenino-arts-creative-market/

Members only show

- Pre-enter by Monday May 20
- Bring art to civic center Friday May 31 from 10:00 -2:00 (If you are unable to deliver your art at this time, please arrange for someone else to bring it for you)
- Monday June 3, 8:00 am setup and hang art
- Show Monday June 3 Friday June 7

General Meeting 1:00pm

Treasurer's report Sharon Brocha – We currently have a balance of \$4828.29

Pat reminded everyone of the art events in the area.

The NW carriage museum is having an art show. Submittals are due May 2. See above for more Information.

The PAA picnic will be on August 8 at the Fawn Lake picnic area. More details to come. No meetings in June or July.

Are there any plans for summer paint-outs?

Jeanette Stiles told us about several events she is involved with.

- The Olympia Art League has their 76th annual Juried Art Show at Olympia Community Center in conjunction with the Spring Arts Walk April 26-27.
- Federal Way is holding an Arts Explosion juried Show May 31-June 2 at the Federal Way Performing arts & events center.
- Puyallup Fair registration is open soon

We need to check with Kathy Magnuson to check if her horse trailer will be available to transport our show panels from Becky's barn.

Next month's meeting will be Crafty Time with Dave Pierik - making cardboard buildings. Jim Dunthan is tentatively scheduled to do a clay board demonstration for the September meeting.

Rebecca Shipman from Wellness and Safety at the Public Health Department is looking for volunteers to decorate bike helmets with kids at their Bike Rodeo on June 15. Location TBD, probably at Mountain View or Olympic Middle School parking lot.

Contact info: RShipman@Masoncountywa.gov

(360) 427-9670 ext. 703

Show and Tell

- Sheryl Cannon White brought in two quilling creations.
- Diane Garner brought a work in progress acrylic painting of a house in a landscape.
- Pat Denney brought in a painting of a sheep with a hat. The sheep's name is Mildred, and the painting is titled "A Bonnet for Ewe".
- Renee Matter brought in three acrylic paintings, continuing her collection of local porches.
- Getha Tidrick brought in peonies done in colored pencil.
- Marcy Libellule shared a pot she had done in raku, and she described the process in creating raku glazes.
- Renee Matter has been busy! She also brought in a plant pot she decorated with acrylic pour and painted mushrooms.
- Avery Homan brought her sketchbook containing numerous portrait sketches.
- o Tracy Homan brought in some Easter Eggs she meticulously decorated with paints. She says she doesn't like working on eggs, but she did a lovely job with these.
- Diana Vinzant brought in a baby doll she created, starting with a form and colorizing and completing the body and accessories. It was stunningly lifelike.

- Jim Dunthan brought in two colorful abstract paintings in acrylics. One was titled "Abstract Spring". One had a checkerboard, which caused some conversation about how to make it magnetic and usable on a vertical surface.
- Dave Pierik brought in a pencil holder he had created for a coworker, done as an office supply store. It is a preview of our activity for next month's meeting.

Presentation

Julie Bowman demonstrated all the items she uses in her collages, including a variety of papers, fabrics, stickers and found objects. New to me? Floetrol Flood, for adhering items to the surface, and Unicorn Spit for adding pigment to almost any media.